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Des Moines, Iowa 50319-0004 
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Rob Sand 
Auditor of State 

 

April 12, 2022 

Victoria Newton 
Executive Council 
L O C A L 

Subject: Leak in Conference Room due to Recurring Roof Damages at Iowa State Patrol  
   District 8 in Mason City on September 9, 2020  
 Department of Public Safety 
 Claim dated May 4, 2021 

AOS Claim ID: 2025 

In accordance with Executive Council policy, we have examined the claim for 
29C.20 funds for the above-mentioned damages.  It is our conclusion that the above 
damage incurred by the Department of Public Safety is covered by Chapter 29C.20 of the 
Code of Iowa.  Therefore, we recommend an Executive Council allocation and 
reimbursement in the amount of $122,525.11.  Per the Department of Public Safety’s 
request, the reimbursement should be paid to the Department of Administrative Services. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Ernest H. Ruben, Jr., CPA 
Deputy Auditor of State 

cc: Colonel Nathan A. Fulk, Iowa State Patrol Chief, Department of Public Safety  
 Lieutenant Bryan Guill, Fleet & Supply Commander, Department of Public Safety 
 Linda Leto, Department of Management 


